
ROSEMARY KAHOLOKULA replied  (Mon, 27 Aug at 6:22 AM) 
 

to : pdc@pdc.wa.gov , cc : kaholokula@comcast.net 

 

Monday, 8/13:  My campaign post was shared by Skagit Breaking pursuant to an 

advertising contract I have with them.  If an individual clicked on this post then 

they would be taken to my Facebook campaign page. Payment for this advertising 

was reported on the amended C-4 filed 6/5/18. 

 

 

Tuesday, 8/14:  I was made aware of the potential PDC violation around noon - 1 

p.m.  I was not made aware of specifically what the PDC complaint was. I 

immediately called the PDC and left messages requesting a call back.  I also 

emailed Mr. Fox Blackhorn with the PDC. Late in the day I spoke with Scott Haley 

from the PDC.  He told me I should email him what the issue was and he would 

speak with others in his office. 

 

 

Wednesday, 8/15: 

In the afternoon, I received an email from Mr. Fox Blackhorn.  He indicated that 

no complaint had been received and “no evidence has been presented to suggest 

that Skagit Breaking’s advertising would violate any PDC laws or rules, provided 

Sponsor ID is located one-click away . . .” 

 

 

Thursday, 8/16: 

I replied to Mr. Blackhorn’s email seeking clarification on whether “sponsor ID is 

located 1-click away” meant that 1-click took a person directly to my campaign 

page. I still wasn’t clear on whether I was in compliance  or not since a click on the 

ad did take a person to my campaign page.  He replied back by sending 

information from your written materials.   

Late in the day I received an email from Scott Haley. He did indicate that an ad 

needed to state who was paying for the ad, including sponsor address.  I still wasn’t 
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clear on what I needed to do in terms of the shared posts and so requested a 

telephone call the following day. 

 

 

Friday, 8/17: 

I spoke with Mr. Haley and his supervisor Kim Hadley on conference call.  

Regarding the shared post, Ms. Hadley advised me of several ways that the ad 

could become compliant with the PDC.  The method that I chose is to put on my 

Facebook campaign page that all political advertising is paid for by the committee 

to elect Rosemary Kaholokula, P.O. Box 533, Mount Vernon, WA, 98273. I was 

told that this would comply with the “1-click” rule.  I then immediately called the 

person responsible for my campaign page to make this change.  That change was 

made within 30 minutes of that call.  I verified with Mr. Haley that this change 

brought my ad into compliance. 

 

 

Finally, I did not amend the C-3 and/or C-4 because the expenditure was properly 

reported on the amended C-4 filed 6/5/18. 

 

 

 


